Attachment #1 – December 2015


LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of October 22, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
David Oblak, Tom Waldecker, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, Sheila Little, Mark Cochran, Dianne McCormick
Members Absent:  
Ralph Tillotson, Cheryl Davis, Dave DeLano, Smith, Amy Fullerton, William Green, Laura Rodriguez, Cletus Smith
Guests:
Elijah Wheeler
Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Anne Marshall, Jane Goerge, Katie Postmus, Kristen Ora
OPB Chair D. Oblak called the meeting to order at 9:44 a.m.

1. Introductions
2. Approval of the agenda

No quorum was present, so no vote was taken to approve the agenda.
3. Approval of September minutes
No quorum was present, so no vote was taken to approve the minutes.

4. Audience Participation

· None
5. Old Business
a. CMHPSM Regional SUD Financial Report
· M. Irwin presented the report.
· The trends that we have been seeing are continuing.
· We received notice that we’ll be getting 27K more in Medicaid funding.

· At the December meet M. Irwin will bring a draft FY 15 year-end report.  It won’t be finalized until February, after the financial audits.

6. New Business
a. OPB Officer Elections
· No quorum was present, so elections did not take place.
b. RFI, RFP Treatment Services Timeline
· M. Scalera presented the timeline.
· M. Scalera proposed a workgroup to draft a concept paper within the next month.  The time-limited workgroup that would include staff and board members in some capacity.
· The concept paper would be released for comment, and then be used to write the RFP.

· D. McCormick suggested asking for input and participation from the current provider models that are already out there.

· Per M. Scalera, there are currently gaps in the ROSC model and the challenge will be to determine where our core providers are currently.  

· The timeline will include:  concept paper, RFI, pilot in Monroe, RFP.
· K. Comerzan would only want to see Monroe do the pilot if all the elements are nailed down and concrete.
· A draft concept paper will be presented at the Dec. 10 OPB meeting.

c. Process for ensuring a quorum

· S. Weary will ask for RSVPs in the packet email.  By Monday the week of the meeting, she will contact those who haven’t responded, and then advise D. Oblak and M. Scalera of all responses.
· T. Waldecker suggested revising the bylaws to allow attendees by phone to count toward the quorum.

· Board members who are not in compliance with the attendance requirements of the bylaws will need to be contacted.
7. Report from Regional Board
· The new CEO contract was approved.  She will start on Dec. 7th.
· The WCHO has dissolved.

· CMH services in Washtenaw reverted to the county:  Washtenaw County Community Mental Health.  Because their status is provisional as a CMH, the PIHP’s contract with them is a 3-month provisional contract.  

· In Washtenaw, the mental health board is advisory to the Board of Commissioners.

8. SUD Director Updates
a. Unite to face addition CARA information
· M. Scalera reported on the National Event that occurred in Washington DC.  The CARA act proposes changes to funding and services for addictions nationally.
b. State Updates

· Naloxone is ready to go.
· Efforts are underway to redesign what MASACA is.  The entity was turned over to the PIHP directors.  But now l the consideration is what it can look like as a 503c, and what it can do for the 10 PIHPs.
9. Meeting adjournment
Adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
